

Infra Working Group

Weekly Meetings

- Weekly on **Monday at 15:00 UTC**
- Zoom Link: <https://zoom.us/j/156937927>
- IRC: #opnfv-meeting - freenode.net
- Minutes at [Infra Working Group Meeting](#)
- Chaired by Infra Project PTLs on a 2-month basis
- You can also dial in using your phone
 - US: +1 669 900 6833 or +1 646 558 8656
 - Meeting ID: 156 937 927
 - International numbers available: <https://zoom.us/join?j=156937927>

Scope and Goals

Working Group scope is all **infrastructure cross project initiatives** activities with cross-project impact ... this includes

- Dashboards for use of lab and CI resources
- Prioritization / allocation of lab resources .. see [Hardware Infrastructure](#)
- Inconsistencies in use of CI resources

Agenda

March 19th

Agenda:

1. LaaS Update
2. Release Automation update [Trevor Bramwell](#)
 - <https://gerrit.opnfv.org/gerrit/#/c/50457/>
 - [Stable Branch Process](#)
3. "proposal for vBaremetal deployment OPNFV platform" from University
 - [vBaremetal for deployment OPNFV Platform.pdf](#) [Hyunsik Yang](#)
4. calipso and python 3.5
5. apt-cacher-ng as a repo proxy
6. Scenario Descriptor Files for JOID support
7. <addme>

Action Items:

- Assist [Yu Yang \(Gabriel\)](#)/Test WG with the initial setup needed for Long Duration Test, [Fatih Degirmenci](#)
- Consolidate the feedback collected for Pharos 2.0, incorporate the use cases from the industry and present it to community (ONS [Session](#)), [Julien](#), [Jack Morgan](#)
- Hook a machine from LaaS to Jenkins sandbox for vPOD config automation [Aric Gardner](#) [Trevor Bramwell](#)
- Investigate configuring the default path for Jenkins consistently/globally [Trevor Bramwell](#)

Ongoing Items:

- Document how to control commit gating in CI evolution [Fatih Degirmenci](#)
- Document how to build an OPNFV Pharos lab [Julien](#)